
School Lunch 
 
Over the years I have had the ñinterestingò experience of working with school lunch providers in several 
different International Schools throughout my tenure as an International School administrator. One of the 
common themes I have observed in all cases is the degree to which this service tends to invite comments 
and suggestions from the community it serves.  
 
Our goal at OSC is to provide healthy nutritious lunch choices for a wide variety of students and employees. 
Finding common ground on what is offered and how it is best prepared can be a challenge. One of the ways 
we are attempting to better focus our connection with our food service provider at OSC is through an 
established canteen committee consisting of representatives pulled from parents, students, faculty and 
administration. Our Head of Administrative Operations Vidya Niyangoda < vniyangoda@osc.lk> serves as the 
chair for this group. Our parent representative is Farida Shabbir, adamexpo@gmail.com.  The students are 
represented by SGA President Nathan Omprasadham. Dr. Indrika, Ian Lockwood, Hector Vargas, Steve 
Parenteau, Natalie Dassanayake and both Principals Claire and Jason also sit on this oversight committee. 
 
During the time this committee has been functioning we have seen some solid progress in common goals for 
the canteen. However, at other times it seems we can still lose a bit of previously gained common ground. In 
all cases I suggest that if you have comments, suggestions, and hopefully the occasional compliment, those 
points are best directed through this committee. 
 
While on the topic of school lunch, I thought perhaps you might enjoy a glimpse into just a few of the  different 
types of school lunch offered around the world.  
 

************************** 
  
3ÔÅÁË ×ÉÔÈ ÃÁÒÒÏÔÓȟ ÂÁËÅÄ ÐÌÁÎÔÁÉÎ ÁÎÄ ÓÔÕÆÆÅÄ ÇÒÁÐÅ ÌÅÁÖÅÓ ×ÉÔÈ ÓÁÌÁÄȡ 7ÈÁÔ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÌÕÎÃÈÅÓ ÌÏÏË ÌÉËÅ ÁÒÏÕÎÄ 
ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÌÄ 

¶ +ÏÒÅÁÎ ÓÃÈÏÏÌÓ ÓÅÒÖÅ ÈÅÁÒÔÙ ПÉÓÈ ÓÏÕÐ ÁÎÄ ÆÅÒÍÅÎÔÅÄ ÃÁÂÂÁÇÅȟ ËÉÍÃÈÉ 

¶ 'ÒÅÅÃÅȟ 3ÐÁÉÎ ÁÎÄ &ÒÁÎÃÅ ÁÌÌ ÓÅÒÖÅ ÆÒÅÓÈ ÍÅÁÔȟ ÖÅÇÅÔÁÂÌÅÓ ÁÎÄ ПÉÓÈ 

¶ 53 ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÌÕÎÃÈÅÓ ÁÒÅ ÔÈÅ ÕÎÈÅÁÌÔÈÉÅÓÔ ×ÉÔÈ ÌÏÔÓ ÏÆ ÐÒÏÃÅÓÓÅÄ ÉÔÅÍÓ   
"Ù !ÎÕÃÙÉÁ 6ÉÃÔÏÒ ÆÏÒ -ÁÉÌ/ÎÌÉÎÅ 
  

Headôs corneré.. 
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&ÉÓÈ ÓÏÕÐ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÏÆÕ ÁÎÄ ÒÉÃÅȟ ÓÔÉÒ-ÆÒÉÅÄ ÐÏÒË ×ÉÔÈ ÖÅÇÅÔÁÂÌÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÂÁËÅÄ ÃÈÉÃËÅÎ ×ÉÔÈ ÓÔÕÆÆÅÄ ÇÒÁÐÅ ÌÅÁÖÅÓȢȢȢ ÔÈÅÓÅ ÁÒÅ ÊÕÓÔ 
ÓÏÍÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÅØÏÔÉÃ ÌÕÎÃÈÅÓ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÆÒÏÍ ÁÒÏÕÎÄ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÌÄ ÔÕÃË ÉÎÔÏȢ  
 

4ÈÅ ×ÉÄÅÌÙ ÄÉÆÆÅÒÅÎÔ ÍÅÁÌÓ ÆÒÏÍ 3ÐÁÉÎȟ 5ËÒÁÉÎÅȟ 'ÒÅÅÃÅȟ 3ÏÕÔÈ +ÏÒÅÁȟ "ÒÁÚÉÌȟ &ÒÁÎÃÅȟ &ÉÎÌÁÎÄ ÁÎÄ )ÔÁÌÙ ÁÒÅ ÁÌÌ ÆÒÅÓÈ ÁÎÄ 
×ÈÏÌÅÓÏÍÅȟ ×ÉÔÈ ПÉÓÈȟ ÓÔÅÁË ÁÎÄ ÖÅÇÅÔÁÂÌÅÓ ÆÅÁÔÕÒÉÎÇ ÐÒÏÍÉÎÅÎÔÌÙȢ "ÕÔ ÉÎ ÓÔÁÒË ÃÏÎÔÒÁÓÔȟ ÔÈÅ 5+ ÁÎÄ 53 ÌÕÎÃÈ ÔÒÁÙÓ 
ÆÅÁÔÕÒÅ ÐÒÏÃÅÓÓÅÄ ÆÏÏÄÓ ÓÕÃÈ ÁÓ ÐÏÐÃÏÒÎ ÃÈÉÃËÅÎȟ ÆÒÁÎËÆÕÒÔÅÒÓȟ ÃÏÏËÉÅÓȟ ÁÎÄ ÂÅÁÎÓ ÆÒÏÍ Á ÔÉÎȢ  
 

,ÏÒÎÁ $ÒÉÖÅÒ-$ÁÖÉÅÓȟ Á ÎÕÔÒÉÔÉÏÎÁÌ ÔÈÅÒÁÐÉÓÔ ÁÔ .ÕÔÒÉ#ÅÎÔÒÅ ÓÁÉÄ ÔÏ &%-!),ȡ ͻ,ÏÏËÉÎÇ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÌÕÎÃÈÅÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÁÃÒÏÓÓ ÔÈÅ 
×ÏÒÌÄȟ ÉÔ ÓÅÅÍÓ ÍÉØÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÅÒÍÓ ÏÆ ÈÏ× ÂÁÌÁÎÃÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÄÉÅÔÓ ÁÒÅȢ ,ÏÏËÓ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ ÄÅÃÅÉÖÉÎÇȟ ÓÉÎÃÅ ×ÈÉÌÅ ÔÈÅ &ÉÎÎÉÓÈ ÌÕÎÃÈ 
ÌÏÏËÓ ÖÅÒÙ ÈÅÁÌÔÈÙ - ÔÈÅ ÆÏÃÕÓ ÉÓ ÏÎ ÓÔÁÒÃÈÙ ÃÁÒÂÏÈÙÄÒÁÔÅÓȟ ÓÔÁÒÃÈÙ ÖÅÇÅÔÁÂÌÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÆÒÕÉÔȢ 3Ï ÆÏÒ ÍÅ ÉÔͻÓ ÌÁÃËÉÎÇ ÉÎ 
ÁÄÅÑÕÁÔÅ ÐÒÏÔÅÉÎ ÏÒ ÇÒÅÅÎ ÌÅÁÆÙ ÖÅÇÅÔÁÂÌÅÓȢ 
 

-Ó $ÒÉÖÅÒ-$ÁÖÉÓ ÔÈÉÎËÓ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÉÎ &ÒÁÎÃÅȟ +ÏÒÅÁ ÁÎÄ "ÒÁÚÉÌ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÈÅ ÂÅÓÔ ÌÕÎÃÈÅÓȢ  
ͻ-Ù ÆÁÖÏÕÒÉÔÅ ÉÓ ÔÈÅ +ÏÒÅÁÎ ÍÅÁÌ ÓÉÎÃÅ ÆÅÒÍÅÎÔÅÄ ÆÏÏÄÓ ÁÒÅ ÇÒÅÁÔ ÆÏÒ ÇÕÔ ÈÅÁÌÔÈ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÁÒÅ ÇÉÖÅÎ Á ÓÔÁÒÃÈÙ 
ÃÁÒÂÏÈÙÄÒÁÔÅ ÓÕÃÈ ÁÓ ÒÉÃÅȟ ÂÕÔ ÁÌÓÏ ÇÒÅÅÎ ÁÎÄ ÃÏÌÏÕÒÆÕÌ ÖÅÇÅÔÁÂÌÅÓ ÁÎÄ ПÉÓÈ ɀ ÂÏÏÓÔÉÎÇ ÐÒÏÔÅÉÎ ÌÅÖÅÌÓȟͻ ÓÈÅ ÓÁÉÄȢ  
 

ͻ4ÈÅ &ÒÅÎÃÈ ÍÅÁÌ ×ÁÓ ÁÌÓÏ ÖÅÒÙ ÇÏÏÄ ÓÉÎÃÅ ÔÈÅÙ ÁÒÅ ÌÅÁÎÉÎÇ ÔÏ×ÁÒÄÓ ÇÉÖÉÎÇ ÖÅÇÅÔÁÂÌÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÍÅÁÔ ÒÁÔÈÅÒ ÔÈÁÎ ÔÏÏ ÍÕÃÈ 
ÂÒÅÁÄ ÏÒ ÐÁÓÔÁ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ &ÒÅÎÃÈ ÃÈÅÅÓÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÇÉÖÅ ÓÏÍÅ ÐÒÏÔÅÉÎȟ ÆÁÔ ÓÏÌÕÂÌÅ ÎÕÔÒÉÅÎÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÃÁÌÃÉÕÍȢ  
 

ͻ4ÈÅ "ÒÁÚÉÌÉÁÎ ÍÅÁÌ ×ÁÓ ÁÓ ÇÏÏÄ ÁÓ ÔÈÅ +ÏÒÅÁÎȟ ÓÉÎÃÅ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ ÁÎ ÅÍÐÈÁÓÉÓ ÏÎ ÍÅÁÔ ÁÎÄ ÐÌÁÎÔ ÐÒÏÔÅÉÎÓ ÁÎÄ ÖÅÇÅÔÁÂÌÅÓȢ 
7Å ÓÔÉÌÌ ÆÏÃÕÓ ÏÎ ÓÔÁÒÃÈÙ ÃÁÒÂÏÈÙÄÒÁÔÅÓ ÔÏ ПÉÌÌ ÕÓ ÕÐ ÂÕÔ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÃÁÎÎÏÔ ÈÁÖÅ Á ÎÕÔÒÉÔÉÏÎÁÌÌÙ ÂÁÌÁÎÃÅÄ ÄÉÅÔ ×ÉÔÈÏÕÔ 
ÁÄÅÑÕÁÔÅ ÇÏÏÄ ÆÁÔÓȟ ÐÒÏÔÅÉÎÓ ÁÎÄ Á ×ÉÄÅ ÁÎÄ ÌÁÒÇÅ ÖÁÒÉÅÔÙ ÏÆ ÖÅÇÅÔÁÂÌÅÓȢ  
 

ͻ4ÈÅ #ÕÂÁÎ ÆÏÏÄ ÌÏÏËÅÄ Á ÌÉÔÔÌÅ ÄÅÖÏÉÄ ÏÆ ÖÅÇÅÔÁÂÌÅÓȢ 'ÒÅÅÃÅ ÁÎÄ 3ÐÁÉÎ ÁÌÓÏ ÌÏÏËÅÄ ÇÏÏÄ - ÁÌÔÈÏÕÇÈ 3ÐÁÉÎ ÃÏÕÌÄ ÈÁÖÅ ÈÁÄ 
ÍÏÒÅ ÖÅÇÅÔÁÂÌÅÓȢͻ  
 

)Î &ÒÁÎÃÅȟ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÓÔÁÒÔ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÍÅÁÌ ×ÉÔÈ Á ÇÅÎÅÒÏÕÓ ÓÌÁÂ ÏÆ "ÒÉÅȢ  
4ÈÉÓ ÉÓ ÆÏÌÌÏ×ÅÄ ÂÙ Á ÈÅÁÒÔÙ ÐÏÒÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÒÁÒÅ ÓÔÅÁËȟ ÓÅÒÖÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ Ô×Ï ÔÙÐÅÓ ÏÆ ÖÅÇÅÔÁÂÌÅÓ - ÃÁÒÒÏÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÇÒÅÅÎ ÂÅÁÎÓȢ  
!ÎÄ ÙÏÕ ×ÏÎͻÔ ПÉÎÄ Ó×ÅÅÔÓ ÏÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÌÕÎÃÈ ÔÒÁÙȢ  
4ÈÅ ÈÅÁÌÔÈÙ ÔÈÅÍÅ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÓ ÉÎÔÏ ÄÅÓÓÅÒÔȟ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÙÏÕÎÇ ÏÎÅÓ  ÔÕÃËÉÎÇ ÉÎÔÏ ËÉ×É ÆÒÕÉÔ ÁÎÄ ÁÐÐÌÅÓȢ    
 

4ÈÅ 3ÏÕÔÈ +ÏÒÅÁÎ ÌÕÎÃÈ ÉÓ ÅÑÕÁÌÌÙ ÁÓ ÉÍÐÒÅÓÓÉÖÅȢ  
! ÍÉÌËÙ ПÉÓÈ ÓÏÕÐ ÔÏ ÓÔÁÒÔ ÆÏÌÌÏ×ÅÄ ÂÙ Á ÓÅÒÖÉÎÇ ÏÆ ÓÔÉÒ ÆÒÉÅÄ ÒÉÃÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÏÆÕȟ ÂÒÏÃÃÏÌÉ ÁÎÄ ÐÅÐÐÅÒÓȢ /Î ÔÈÅ ÓÉÄÅ ÉÓ ËÉÍÃÈÉȟ 
ÔÈÅ ÔÒÁÄÉÔÉÏÎÁÌ +ÏÒÅÁÎ ÃÏÎÄÉÍÅÎÔ ÏÆ ÆÅÒÍÅÎÔÅÄ ÃÁÂÂÁÇÅȢ 
 

)Î 3ÃÁÎÄÉÎÁÖÉÁȟ &ÉÎÎÉÓÈ ÓÃÈÏÏÌÓ ÄÉÓÈ ÕÐ Á ÖÅÇÅÔÁÒÉÁÎ ÌÕÎÃÈ ÏÆ ÐÅÁ ÓÏÕÐȟ ÂÅÅÔÒÏÏÔ ÓÁÌÁÄȟ ÃÁÒÒÏÔÓ ÁÎÄ Á ÒÏÌÌȢ &ÏÒ ÐÕÄÄÉÎÇ 
ÔÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ ÐÁÎÎÁËËÁÕȟ Á Ó×ÅÅÔ ÐÁÎÃÁËÅ ÓÅÒÖÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÓÔÒÁ×ÂÅÒÒÉÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÂÌÕÅÂÅÒÒÉÅÓȢ ! ÐÌÕÍÐ ÐÏÒÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÌÉÇÈÔÌÙ ÆÒÉÅÄ ПÉÓÈ ÓÉÔÓ 
ÁÔÏÐ ÒÏÃËÅÔ ÓÁÌÁÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ )ÔÁÌÉÁÎ ÌÕÎÃÈ ÔÒÁÙȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÉÓ ÁÃÃÏÍÐÁÎÉÅÄ ÂÙ Á ÓÍÁÌÌ ÐÏÒÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÐÁÓÔÁȟ Á ÓÉÍÐÌÅ ÃÁÐÒÅÓÅ ÓÁÌÁÄ ÏÆ 
ÔÏÍÁÔÏÅÓȟ ÍÏÚÚÁÒÅÌÌÁ ÁÎÄ ÂÁÓÉÌȟ Á ÃÒÕÓÙ ÒÏÌÌ ÁÎÄ Á ÂÕÎÃÈ ÏÆ ÇÒÁÐÅÓȢ  
 

-ÏÓÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌÓ ÈÁÖÅ ËÅÐÔ ÔÏ ÔÒÁÄÉÔÉÏÎÁÌ ÆÏÏÄÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÌÕÎÃÈȢ  
 

#ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÉÎ 3ÐÁÉÎ ÓÔÁÒÔ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÍÅÁÌ ×ÉÔÈ ÃÏÌÄ ÔÏÍÁÔÏ ÓÏÕÐȟ ÇÁÚÐÁÃÈÏȟ ÓÅÒÖÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÓÈÒÉÍÐ ÁÎÄ ÂÒÏ×Î ÒÉÃÅȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÉÓ ÓÅÒÖÅÄ 
×ÉÔÈ Á ÓÅÅÄÅÄ ÒÏÌÌȟ ÐÅÐÐÅÒÓ ×ÉÔÈ ÒÅÄ ÃÁÂÂÁÇÅ ÁÎÄ ÈÁÌÆ ÁÎ ÏÒÁÎÇÅ ÆÏÒ ÄÅÓÓÅÒÔȢ  
 

#ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÉÎ 'ÒÅÅÃÅ ÈÁÖÅ ÂÁËÅÄ ÃÈÉÃËÅÎ ×ÉÔÈ ÏÒÚÏȟ ÓÔÕÆÆÅÄ ÇÒÁÐÅ ÌÅÁÖÅȟ ÃÕÃÕÍÂÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÔÏÍÁÔÏ ÓÁÌÁÄȟ ÙÏÇÈÕÒÔ ×ÉÔÈ 
ÐÏÍÅÇÒÁÎÁÔÅ ÓÅÅÄÓ ÁÎÄ ÏÒÁÎÇÅÓȢ  
 

4ÒÁÄÉÔÉÏÎÁÌ 3ÏÕÔÈ !ÍÅÒÉÃÁÎ ÆÏÏÄ ÓÕÃÈ ÁÓ ÒÉÃÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÂÌÁÃË ÂÅÁÎÓȟ ÂÁËÅÄ ÐÌÁÎÔÁÉÎÓ ÁÎÄ ÐÏÒË ×ÉÔÈ ÖÅÇÅÔÁÂÌÅÓ ÁÒÅ ÏÎ ÏÆÆÅÒ 
ÆÏÒ "ÒÁÚÉÌÉÁÎ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȢ 4ÈÅÙ ÁÌÓÏ ÈÁÄ Á ÓÉÄÅ ÓÅÒÖÉÎÇ ÏÆ ÓÁÌÁÄ ÁÎÄ ÂÒÅÁÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÍÅÁÌȢ 
 

)Î 5ËÒÁÉÎÅ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÆÅÁÓÔ ÏÎ ÍÁÓÈÅÄ ÐÏÔÁÔÏȟ ÓÁÕÓÁÇÅÓȟ ÂÏÒÓÃÈÔȟ ÃÁÂÂÁÇÅ ÁÎÄ ÓÙÒÎÉËÉȟ Á ÔÙÐÅ ÏÆ ÄÅÓÓÅÒÔ ÐÁÎÃÁËÅȢ 
 

53 ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÌÕÎÃÈÅÓ ÆÅÁÔÕÒÅ ÆÒÉÅÄ ÐÏÐÃÏÒÎ ÃÈÉÃËÅÎ ×ÉÔÈ ËÅÔÃÈÕÐȟ ÍÁÓÈÅÄ ÐÏÔÁÔÏÅÓȟ ÐÅÁÓȟ Á ÆÒÕÉÔ ÃÕÐ ÁÎÄ Á ÃÈÏÃÏÌÁÔÅ ÃÈÉÐ 
ÃÏÏËÉÅȢ 
 

2ÅÁÄ ÍÏÒÅȡ ÈÔÔÐȡȾȾ×××ȢÄÁÉÌÙÍÁÉÌȢÃÏȢÕËȾÆÅÍÁÉÌȾÆÏÏÄȾÁÒÔÉÃÌÅ-ςωυχσπρȾ7ÈÁÔ-ÓÃÈÏÏÌ-ÌÕÎÃÈÅÓ-ÌÏÏË-ÌÉËÅ-
×ÏÒÌÄȢÈÔÍÌΠÉØÚÚτÁσÙÂτÙ4σ  
&ÏÌÌÏ× ÕÓȡ ͽ-ÁÉÌ/ÎÌÉÎÅ ÏÎ 4×ÉÔÔÅÒ ȿ $ÁÉÌÙ-ÁÉÌ ÏÎ &ÁÃÅÂÏÏË 
  

 
Phil Joslin, Head of School 
pjoslin@osc.lk 

http://www.dailymail.co.uk/femail/food/article-2957301/What-school-lunches-look-like-world.html#ixzz4a3yb4yT3
http://www.dailymail.co.uk/femail/food/article-2957301/What-school-lunches-look-like-world.html#ixzz4a3yb4yT3
http://ec.tynt.com/b/rw?id=bBOTTqvd0r3Pooab7jrHcU&u=MailOnline
http://ec.tynt.com/b/rf?id=bBOTTqvd0r3Pooab7jrHcU&u=DailyMail
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As we look forward to the Food and Fun Fair this 
weekend, I am reminded that we are now counting 
down to saying goodbye to our Seniors as each 
calendar event becomes their ñlastò. This week is 
their last Food and Fun Fair, next week will be their 
last OSCars, then they will have their very last Parent 
conferences, their final SAISA experience and then 
their last dayé  With just 5 weeks of school left, the 
time will fly and soon enough the exams will be over 
and we will be wishing them well at Graduation. I 
know that there will be some students who cannot 
wait for that day to come and that is as it should be, 
this is the right time to want to be ñout thereò in a 
wider world and ready for new challenges.  There will 
be others who may wish that the safety and support 
that a school like OSC provides could last for a little 
longer and may need more encouragement to take 
that next step, not to worry, we still have you for a 
few more weeks!  My message this week though 
goes to all seniors and parents of these fine 
individuals. Whatever your feelings about this 
milestone in life, make the most of these final weeks 
we share together, you are and always will be part of 
the OSC family and we will savor every last moment 
with you. 
 
Upcoming events in March 
 
Saturday 11th  Food and Fun Fair 
 

Saturday 18th  OSCars ï Grade 8 and above 
 

Friday 24th  MYP and DP1 interim reports 
 

Friday 24th  DP Visual Arts Exhibition 
 

Friday 31st  Secondary 3 Way conferences ï sign 
up information will be sent out next 
week. 

 
Please note that there is also a shorter 
time made available on Wednesday 
29
th
 March (5-7pm) for any who 

cannot be present on Friday 31st . 
Families will find it hard to see all 
teachers within that timeframe and 
may need to prioritise if they are only 
available on that day. 

 
Best wishes, 
 

Claire McQuillan 
secondaryprincipal@osc.lk 
 

Recently Grade 5 joined  for an assembly ï 
here, Chelsea shares her thoughts on the 
experience. 
 
Grade 5 was invited to the 
Secondary assembly to listen to 
Ms. Jayanthi and Mr. Johann who 
were the first Sri Lankans to reach 
the summit of Mount Everest. 
They talked about the preparation 
they had to go through in order to 
be ready and fit for the challenge. 
They trained every single morning 
for five years. I was surprised to 
see their determination and focus 
to achieve their childhood dream. 
The two of them were challenged 
by extreme cold weather and 
living conditions werenôt comfortable at all.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ms. Jayanthi said the most difficult 
part was staying away from her 
family. It was a really challenging 
journey to the top and their speech 
gave me a lot of inspiration for my 
own desire to be a top athlete in 
the world. Ms. Jayanthi and Mr. 
Johann told me that if you have a 
dream you have to go after it and 

never 
give up until you reach it. 
 
Grade 5 has been exploring 
passions and interests as 
our tuning in for the PYP 
Exhibition 2017. This talk 
was a perfect example about 
the passion these two 
mountain climbers had. Our 

current unit of inquiry is about Identity, where we study 
about gender stereotypes. Ms. Jayanthi expressed how 
she broke away from the norm in Sri Lanka with this 
great accomplishment and Mr. Johann had to make the 
most difficult decision of his life. Thank you to everyone 
involved in making this talk a possibility - I have been 
truly inspired! 
 
Chelsea Karunaratne, Grade 5 
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Poster Winners 
 
Once again, our SCN group ran a poster competition in the primary school for the Food and Fun Fair. The 
entries were divided into 3 categories: KG/Grade 1; Grade 2/3; Grade 4/5.  
 
After some careful judging by Ms. Ilayperuma and Mr. Grandbois, the following students were selected as the 
poster winners: 
 

KG/Grade 1: Abhimanyu Batta (1G) 
Grade 2/3: Priya Parkinson (3W) 
Grade 4/5: Shehani Venturi (5H) and Chelsea Karunaratne (5H) 

 
You can see the work of our winners on the Food and Fun Fair poster adverts around the school. Likewise, 
you will be able to view all student entries as they are displayed around the canteen. Thank you to all those 
students who participated. 
 
3 Way Conferences 
 
I would like to thank our parent community for attending our 3 Way Conference on Wednesday. The feedback 
I received from both parents and teachers was all very positive. I am grateful for being part in such an 
inspirational education 
 
Food & Fun Fair 
 
On Saturday, March 11th OSC will hold its annual Food & Fun Fair. The event will run from 3:00pm ï 6:00pm 
up on the playing field. Each grade level will run an activity during the day to entertain the crowd, as well as, a 
variety of hired out entertainment. There will be plenty of food, lots of music and good company. Come along 
and enjoy the dayé it is sure to be a jolly good time. 
 
Important Notices: 
 
¶ March 11th   - Food and Fun Fair; 3pm-6pm 
¶ March 15th   - Primary Sports Dayémore information to come 
¶ March 21st   - Intro to the PYP parent workshop 
 
 
Enjoy the weekend. 
 
 
Regards, 
 
Jason Grandbois 
Primary School Principal 
jgrandbois@osc.lk 



PRIMARY SCHOOL ATHLETICS COMPETITION FOR GRADES 2-5 
 
 
Please come and join us in celebrating your childôs learning in our track and field P.E. unit. We will be having 
a fun and friendly inter-class competition for Grades 2-5, next Wednesday 15th March, from 7.30-9am. Below 
is an outline of the event schedule. All children will take part in a sprint race, the long jump, throwing 
competition and the relay. Some children will also be doing their long run. 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
Sue Turner 
Primary School P.E. Teacher 
Primary School Activities Coordinator 
 

TIME GRADE 4 AND 5 GRADE 2 AND 3 

7.30AM MEET ON FIELD UNDER 
CLASS TENTS 

MEET ON FIELD UNDER CLASS 
TENTS 

7.45 AM GRADE 5 - LONG JUMP 

GRADE 4 - THROWING 

TRACK EVENTS 

GRADE 2 - 200M 

GRADE 3 - 400M 

GRADE 2 - 50M 

GRADE 3 - 60M 

7.55AM GRADE 5 - THROWING 

GRADE 4 - LONG JUMP 

 

8.10AM TRACK EVENTS 

GRADE 4 - 600M 

GRADE 5 - 800M 

GRADE 4 - 75M 

GRADE 5 - 100M 

GRADE 2 - LONG JUMP 

GRADE 3 - THROWING 

8.20AM  GRADE 2 - THROWING 

GRADE 3 - LONG JUMP 

8.40AM ALL MEET FOR RELAYS ALL MEET FOR RELAYS 
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O.S.C. Primary Talent Show  

25th April,2017 

  
Dear students, parents and teachers, 
  
      The O.S.C Primary School will have its annual òTalent Showó on Tuesday the 25th of April at 
9:45 am. It is time for students to be involved in music, drama or dance performances to share with 
an audience of parents and their school friends. Students are invited to perform a 2 minute piece 
(maximum time allowed) that they have prepared outside of class to share at the Talent Show. This can 
be a solo or group item (no more than two entries per student as we have limited time). 
  
  Students are expected to practice and provide their own materials for their performance 
(sheet music, backing cd, instruments). We will provide the stage, microphones, piano, and amps, etc. 
Miss Nicky will accompany students who have a need for a pianist. 
  
  The Talent Show is optional and students who choose not to perform will serve as enthusiastic 
audience members. This is an opportunity for students to gain more experience in performing in front 
of a live audience.  
  
 There will be AUDITIONS!  As we will have a limited time of approximately one and a half 
hours, students will come to the Salon and show perform each item for Miss Nicky. This is a time where 
we can see and hear your performance item and help you prepare for the show. 
Please consider which audition day you will come and from 2:45 until 3:30 and fill in the time in the 
registration slip. 
 

      Sing a song!  Play the piano!  Dance a tap dance!  Read a poem!  Do a 
magic trick! Tell a joke!  Lip sync a song! 

 
Parents are welcome to join us for this school event, which will be held in the AUDITORIUM  
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COMUN 2017 held its opening ceremony with the Hon. Prime 

Minister of the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka,  

Mr. Ranil Wickremesinghe presiding as Chief Guest. The Hon. 

Prime  Ministerôs speech on the Conference theme ñCombatting 

Bellicose Rhetoricò was thought provoking and  informative 

and enjoyed by one and all. Madam Premadasa also attended 

the ceremony. 

This was COMUNôs 23rd year and with over 500 delegates  

from 21 schools, it was a successful conference. For more 

information, do log on to the COMUN page via the OSC Home 

Page. The opening ceremony can be watched in full at the 

following link 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UoXoONuKXEU 

             

COMUN 2017 OPENING CEREMONY - FRIDAY  MARCH 3RD OSC AUDITORIUM 


